




prioritise resources to deliver on these. This will ensure that we continue to work 
in the right way to support the people we serve.   

Four business groups within the Ministry are proposing changes in line with their 
work programmes and priorities. Where possible, we will be looking to re-deploy 
people in impacted roles into new opportunities across the organisation. 

In two areas the change proposals would result in more positions, in the other two 
areas the proposals would result in fewer positions. The context for each is 
different and is driven by Ministry work programmes, and the need to prioritise 
resources to deliver on these.     

I will be publishing this decision letter, with your personal details deleted, on the 
Ministry’s website in due course. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz. 

If you are not satisfied with my decision on your request, you have the right to 
seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602. 

 

Ngā mihi nui 

 

Anna Graham 
General Manager 
Ministerial and Executive Services 

 




